

BRUCE L. MCDERMOTT 203.772.7787 DIRECT TELEPHONE 860.240.5723 DIRECT FACSIMILE BMCDERMOTT@MURTHALAW.COM

June 6, 2018

Mr. Robert Stein Chairman The Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re:

DOCKET NO. 483 - The United Illuminating Company application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Pequonnock Substation Rebuild Project that entails construction, maintenance, and operation of a 115/13.8-kilovolt (kV) gas insulated replacement substation facility located 700 feet southwest of UI's existing Pequonnock substation on an approximately 3.7 acre parcel owned by PSEG Power Connecticut, LLC at 1 Kiefer Street, Bridgeport, Connecticut, and related transmission structure and interconnection improvements.

Dear Chairman Stein:

Pursuant to Section 16-50j-21 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, The United Illuminating Company ("UI") has erected three (3) signs on the fence of the proposed substation property. A copy of the location of the signs is attached as Attachment A. UI installed the signs on May 31, 2018.

The sign reads:

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE. The United Illuminating Company has filed an application with the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) for construction of an electric substation facility on this site. The Council will hold a public hearing on June 14, 2018 at the Bridgeport City Hall at 3:00 pm and 6:30 pm. A copy of the application can be reviewed at the City Hall or at the Council offices in New Britain, CT. For more information, please contact the Council by telephone at 860-827-2935, electronically at www.ct.gov/csc, or by mail at 10 Franklin Square, New Britain, Connecticut 06051.

I have enclosed pictures of the signs herewith labeled Attachments B1-3.

Murtha Cullina LLP 265 Church Street New Haven, CT 06510 T 203.772.7700 F 203.772.7723

CONNECTICUT + MASSACHUSETTS + NEW YORK

MURTHALAW.COM

Mr. Robert Stein Chairman The Connecticut Siting Council June 6, 2018 Page 2

With respect to the site visit scheduled for June 14, 2018, I have additionally enclosed a map depicting the parking and meeting areas. This map is labeled Attachment C.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions concerning this submittal at (203) 772-7787.

Very truly yours,

Bruce L. McDermott

Enclosures





